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BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF THE MEETING: 

A total of 60 Alumni from various batches, starting from the 1998 batch to the most recent 2021 batch, 

attended the online meeting. The meeting started with a silent prayer followed by the warm welcome 

by Prof. Paul KT, HOD, Prof. George Thomas, Dean of Science, and Prof. Chandrashekar, former head 

of department. Dr. Arun Kenath hosted the meeting and presented the department's brief overview 

and recent achievements. He also presented the future plans for the academic and research progress 

of the department. The majority of the alumni members were really impressed hearing the growth of 

the department and send wishes, and appreciate the achievements verbally and through online chat. 

Later, interested alumni were given an opportunity to share their experiences about campus life 

during their studying days. Alumni also interacted with the teachers who have taught them and shared 

their most cherished memories about how our department's teachers helped build their successful 

careers. Mr. Kartik from 2004 batch also provided very useful suggestions about opening an alumni 

forum where each alumnus can readily connect and assist each other for professional and personal 

development. Dr. Kenath immediately acted upon it and opened a department's Facebook page, and 

shared the link in the meeting. For the fun time, we had organized quizzes oriented toward their 

knowledge about the university, during which everyone participated and provided their interesting 

feedback. Few of them also shared their most difficult times in the university and how they overcame 

that to complete their degree.  

After the announcement that Prof. Kunjomana is retiring this year, everyone shared their wishes and 

showered the words of well-deserved appreciation. The meeting was ended with the pledge to remain 

connected forever with the department and facilitate progress whenever needed. Dr. Kenath 

delivered the vote of thanks in the end.  


